
April 15, 2025 
Town of Pleasant Valley  
Monthly Board Meeting 
 
 
The monthly meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Tuesday, April 15, 2025 (after the annual meeting).  
At 8:30 PM Chairman Licht called the meeting to order.   
 
Chairman Licht read the agenda.  Motion by Curtis and 2nd by Tom.  All in attendance cited the pledge of allegiance.  
Motion carried. 
 
Clerk read the minutes from the March 2025 monthly board meeting.  Motion by Curtis and 2nd by Tom to accept 
the clerk’s report as read.  Carried. 
 
Financial report by Treasurer: checking $288,267.79; cemetery CD $2,725.99; General CD’s $13,987.44 and 138,376.14.  
Motion by Tom and 2nd by Curtis to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   
 
Motion by Tom and 2nd by Curtis to table the driveway permit for Ian Shankland until the May 2025 meeting to get 
more information. 
 
Motion by Curtis and 2nd by Tom to accept Mark DeBoe’s lawn mowing bid for $200 for town hall and cemetery. 
 
 
Motion by Tom and 2nd by Curtis to approve and pay the following orders.  Motion carried. 
 
14273 ​ ​ Cindy Johnson​ ​ ​ 60.00 
14274​ ​ Barb Casey​ ​ ​ 135.00 
14275​ ​ Tim Wells​ ​ ​ 150.00 
14276​ ​ Carol Lebo​ ​ ​ 135.00 
14277​ ​ Deb Volkert​ ​ ​ 60.00 
14278​ ​ LaRae Miller​ ​ ​ 67.50 
14279​ ​ United Fire & Rescue ​ ​ 575.00 
14280​ ​ 5 Star Restroom Rentals​ ​ 145.00 
14281​ ​ St. Croix County Highway​ 3874.40 
14282​ ​ WTA/TAC (dues)​ ​ 1081.44 
14283​ ​ Deb Volkert​ ​ ​ 546.11 
14284​ ​ Tom Zwald​ ​ ​ 67.65 
14285​ ​ St. Croix Co Clerk​ ​ 42.50 
14286​ ​ Rural Insurance​ ​ ​ 4645.00 
 
Oaths of Office were read for the newly elected members of the board.  Sara Swenson as Treasurer; Mara DeBoe as 
Clerk; Dylan McHenry as Supervisor; and Tom Zwald as Chairperson. 
 
Motion by Tom and 2nd by Curtis to adjourn the meeting. 
 
 
Megan Miller, Clerk​  
 


